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hour has been extended to 8: 00 

for our members.  

  Other issues that were men-

tioned on the survey I will re-

spond to now.  

1) Dance lessons. Our schedule 

for lessons will be kept as 

close to the advertised 7:30 

time as possible. The lesson 

being taught as well as the 

instructors will be posted in 

The Bugle Call each week.  

2) The $4.00 cover charge. Most 

of the cover charge is used to 

pay our DJ’s to play music for 

us. Many weeks we go in the 

hole, due to a lack of dancers. 

If there is money left over it is 

used for gas cards, poker 

dances, or fill the card dances. 

If we have a lot of attendees 

for weeks we pass the extra 

money to the club fund. This 

is money used for parties, 

cakes, etc. I don’t think you 

can find a venue that has a 

cheaper cover than ours.   
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  As March begins we are becom-

ing familiar with the workings of 

our newest place  to dance, Shan-

non’s Bar and Grill. After our sur-

vey in February our BBC mem-

bers indicated we needed a new 

place, and now we have it. I’d 

like to welcome all our members 

to come and see how nice a place 

Shannon’s is. The food is great 

the service is great and the happy 

           March/April 

 

  I hope this 

clears up 

any ques-

tions or 

conce rns .  

As always, 

I want to encourage our members 

to  treat themselves to a nice night 

of  dining and dancing, and bring 

a friend a neighbor or coworker 

and introduce them to the won-

derful world of shag dancing.  

  A final note.   After returning 

from an ACSC meeting in Co-

lumbia S.C. I would like to re-

mind all that you are  welcome to 

attend any scheduled meeting. 

The next ACSC meeting will be 

held at the spring SOS on April 

16th. If you have the time to at-

tend the meeting I think you will 

get a much better picture of how 

much this organization does for 

our clubs and charities.   See you 

soon.   

                             Wes  
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Thanks to all who came out for our Valentine’s Day Party on Feb-

ruary 10.  Shannon’s Bar & Grill turned out to be the perfect loca-

tion for celebrating this fun event.  Free drinks were enjoyed by 

our members. 

 

Special thanks go out to Audrey Borja for her planning, and to all 

who helped out in so many ways to make this a special night of 

fun, dancing, eating and camaraderie.   Thanks also to Don Borja 

and Donna Bivens for taking photographs of the evening’s high-

lights to share in our newsletter and soon on our website. 

 

Craig Jennings played fantastic beach tunes for us, as was evi-

denced by the crowded dance floor all evening.   

 

Congratulations go to our 50/50 raffle winner, David Dowling, with 

kudos to our spiffy 50/50 salesmen, Sam Floyd and Dennis Bushor.  

Sam won the door prize, a pair of Valentine’s shorts, which, who 

knew, would match his flamed shirt… 

 

As always, we were happy so see some of our members from 

Northern Virginia as well as members we have been missing. 

The cake was divine!! 
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Our condolences go out to the family and friends of Oliver Draughon, 
who passed away on January 15, 2011.  We last saw Oliver at our an-
nual Cannon Ball Blast.  We will miss our fellow Battlefield Boogie 
Club member. 
 
 
Riley Crawford, long-time member of the BBC, is improving every day 
with his recovery from brain and related surgery.  Riley is working 
hard to improve his mobility and said he is trying to stand on his feet 
again to that he can recapture the “shag pivot” - He and Karen thank 
everyone for their thoughts and prayers over these past several months. 
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 2011  Officers 

President   Wes Kirchner                                          wezleek@aol.com                                                                                                                                         

                   540-226-6007 

Vice President    Audrey Borja                                               ledgestonemanor@aol.com  

Treasurer:                    Melissa Lipps              melissadances@juno.com 

Secretary:   Darlene Weaver                                         ceebay@peoplepc.com             

 

Board of Directors 

    Don Borja                                                   ledgestonemanor@aol.com 

    Lori Bushor                                                   bushorld@comcast.net   

    Donna Bivens                                               seadooin4@aol.com 

                                                             

Committees 
Communications:  Dennis Bushor              bushorld@comcast.net  

Newsletter:    Don Borja /Art Director/Editor                ledgestonemanor@aol.com 

                                                             Shirley Kirchner/Editor                            wezleek@aol.com  

Dance/Web Master:   Heather Jennings             shagnva@crosslink.net 

Website:                                            Christine Frostick                                        CSiedsma@verison.net  

Fund Raising:                                            

Marketing/Promotion:                   Wes Kirchner                                               wezleek@aol.com  

Membership:    Melissa Lipps              melissadances@juno.com 

Music:    Craig Jennings              craig.jennings@tsc.com                            

Sunshine:                                           Donna Bivens                                               seadooin4@aol.com                                                               

Hospitality:                                        TBD   

                                                                                        

                                            Web site:  www.battlefieldboogieclub.com 
 

If you are interested in helping, contact someone above.  If you have ideas, an article, or something of interest, please let us 

know.  Your help, service, and input are needed and can make a difference.  
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Wes and I attended the ACSC meeting on February 26 in Columbia, South Carolina.  

What, you ask, is the ACSC?  The Association of Carolina Shag Clubs is an organiza-

tion consisting of over 100 shag dance clubs who were formed with the intention of pro-

moting and preserving beach music and Carolina shag dancing.  The ACSC also assists 

with the planning and promoting of SOS (Society of Stranders) activities held through-

out the year in Myrtle Beach, S.C.   

 

The Battlefield Boogie Club joined the ACSC in 2008.  In doing so, the BBC pays dues 

of $50 per year, and is obligated to attend four ACSC meetings a year and to take part in 

the sale of Fun Monday raffle tickets and SOS cards.  The ACSC reimburses the BBC 

$400 a year to help offset travel and lodging expenses for the Board members who at-

tend the meetings.  The meetings help to keep clubs informed about the SOS activities, 

programs, charities, etc.  While at these meetings, member clubs also vote for 

ACSC/SOS board members. 

 

  A few tidbits of information we received: 

*At the SOS Mid-Winter Classic 1,772 SOS cards were sold - $53,160 

*ACSC member shag clubs sold 2,470 SOS cards - $135,257 (Our BBC sold 12!) 

*There is a Company Store, owned and operated by the ACSC in Myrtle Beach, that 

sells SOS and shag dance related items/memorabilia.   Rental of this cute location on 

Ocean Drive is only $700 per month!!  Check it out while you are there for SOS.  And, 

it’s not too late to purchase those SOS cards—they are a good deal!! 

*A new shag dance/beach music book is due out in 2012.  Written by USC professor, 

Tom Poland, Bury My Heart at Ocean Drive, is about the history of Carolina shag danc-

ing, its music and it’s people.  Be on the lookout for this! 

 

 The ACSC meetings also allow its members to meet many folks who all have one thing 

in common – the love of shag dancing.  The host club, The Columbia Shag Club, 

formed in 1980, was the first shag club in the ACSC, which was established in 1984.   

As hosts, The Columbia members offered the finest of South Carolina hospitality.  The 

weekend theme was ‘It’s A Good Day To Play!!!’ and combined the best of beach mu-

sic, food, drinks, and lots of idea exchanging. 

 

Columbia, the capital city of South Carolina, is home to the University of South Caro-

lina and its beauty was apparent in the spring flowering trees, tulips and daffodils.  We 

were able to spend some time sightseeing and, yes, I did find a quilt shop!  Believe it or 

not, we met someone who had just moved to Columbia just a few weeks ago—from 

Stafford County!! 

It’s a Good Day to Play 

By Shirley Kirchner 
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        Things are still coming in-watch the table on dance night for flyers 
 

    What’s Up! 

 The BBC has found a  

new place to dance. 

 So, come and see  

where our new location is located. 

 

Check the flyer at the end of the news-

letter. 

       Dancing in our new BBC location:  Every Thursday night at Shannon’s Bar & Grill,  

                                                         Fredericksburg, VA 

 

Mar. 4-6        DJ Throwdown, N. Myrtle Beach, S.C. 

 

Mar. 6           NVSC Sunday Social, Fat Eddie’s, Centreville, Va. 

 

Mar. 19         NVSC’s Annual Shag A Thon, Springfield Va.  

 

Mar. 24-27    Meet Me At The Beach  -  D.C. Hand Dance Club, Ocean City, MD 

                      410-956-2739 

 

Apr. 8-17       Spring SOS, N. Myrtle Beach, S.C. 

 

Dance every Friday night at Tommy’s Place, 8910 Mathis Ave, Manassas, VA from 630-9:30 
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       March/April 

 Happy Feet Do Six Steps 

 

     

 Dennis Bushor                                03/05 

  

 

 

 

 

 

                  
 
      
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        March/April 

 

 NOTE! Check your BBC weekly  email 

 communications for coming events. 

 The dates posted below are proposed 

 dates for dance lessons. 

 

       Beginner Steps for  March 
  Mar         3                                Basic, Female Turn 

                 10                                Basic,  Start 

                 17                                Basic, Male Turn 

                 24                                Basic, Half Turn 

                   31                                FINE TUNE  ALL BEGINNER STEPS  

        

        Beginner Steps for  April  

 
   Apr          7                                 Basic, Female & Male Turn 

                  14                                Basic, Start 

                  21                                Kick Basic,  Side Pass 

                  28                                Crossover Basic, Triple Basic 

         

         Novice Class for  March 

 
    Mar       10      Double Kick Basic, Applejack 

                   24      Behind Sailor Shuffle, Front Walkup 
                     31       INSTRUCTORS’ CHOICE                                                                                                                                                                     
 

     Intermediate Class for  April 

 
  Apr          14    Sugarfoot, including Back & Front  Preps                         

                   28    Sugarfoot, including Back & Front  Preps                         

 

Line dance lesson on the 3rd Thursday of each month!!! 
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By  Craig       

Jennings       
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bill frosticK 
      
mar      3                     
 
Apr      14                     
 
 
   
 

Ron  Lipps 
    
mar      10             
 
Apr       28                

   Craig Jennings 

 
 
 
 
 

craig jennings                
   
Mar      17                             
 
Mar       24  
 
Apr        21                    

Ron  Lipps 

Bill Frostick 
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We extend a warm welcome 

     to new  BBC members! 

----------------------------------------------- 
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LOGO  ITEMS 
 BBC logo items are on sale every 
Tuesday night and through e-mail.  
Don Borja can be reached through his 
e-mail  (ledgestonemanor@aol.com) 
and Doris Austin on Tuesday nights.  
They are our BBC member represen-
tatives for logo sales.  Please support 
your club while getting quality mer-
chandise at reasonable prices.  We 
recently added shoe bags to our in-
ventory. So, if you don’t have these 
items, check them out and plan to get 
one of each. 

          Shoe Bags-      $30.00 

      Shirts –            $25.00 

     Hats -               $15.00 

     Huggies-          $  2.00 

BBC NEWSLETTER- CAN 

YOU 

HELP? 
 If you have computer skills and would 

like to help the BBC to compile and 

produce the BBC Bugle newsletter, 

please contact a board member listed in 

the newsletter.  We have a staff that has 

carried the responsibility of the newslet-

ter for 5 years, and we would like for 

someone else to have the opportunity to 

experience this fun filled activity.  We 

look forward to hearing from you. 

Snow and Weather 

Emergencies! 
 

 Watch your e-mails for 

snow and weather emer-

gency notices.  

 

We try to cautious in coming 

out to dance.  Lets think 

safety! 

 

 

 Thank You! 
 

Disclaimer:  To the best of my knowledge information in this newsletter is correct, but is not warranted and is subject to errors. 

                         Jackie & Charlie Weekend~ 
           What a blast to see our good friends Jackie and Charlie (J&C) 

again on February 18-20  as many BBC members joined the hosts 

Northern Va. Shag Club (NVSC) who invited them back consecutively 

for 14 years.  Although the weekend went fast, it was another year of 

three packed days with workshops, private lessons, and dancing with 

lots of friends—all inspired by the best in shag dancers, J&C.  Thanks to 

NVSC for making this another memorable weekend and to our friends 

J&C for their continued love of we Carolina shaggin Virginians!   

Madlyn Gay 

Mabis Serrato 

Ray Nolet 

Craig Rawlett 
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Blues
 

Swin
g 

Battlefield 

 Boogie Club 

                   

To 

 Check our website www.battlefieldboogieclub.com  

  Thursday Night 7:30-10:00 pm   Free Dance Lessons 

For more Information:  540-226-6007 

      
Old Time 

Rock ‘n’    
Roll 

   Carolina Shag  
   Shannon’s Bar & Grill 
          2801 Plank Road 

           Fredericksburg, VA 22401 

                    540-786-8321 


